
Dear Piedmont University Community,

While school may be (mostly) out for the summer, I’m excited to share with you
that this year our campus is more vibrant and active than ever before! Piedmont
is hosting six FCA sports camps over the summer months - basketball, running,
tennis, and football, and three new-student summer orientations. These events
bring over 1,000 young adults to our beautiful campus, providing an excellent
opportunity to showcase everything we have to offer.

Summer Commencement is only a few short weeks away, and we look forward
to celebrating these students’ accomplishments!

As we look ahead, strategic planning for the upcoming academic year is well
underway. And we’re preparing to welcome the Fall 2024 freshman class on
Saturday, August 10.

We remain focused on delivering high-quality education, fostering innovation,
and promoting inclusivity across all aspects of university life.

I wish you all an enjoyable summer.

Sincerely,
Marshall M. Criser, III

President’s Pen  
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Melissa Jackson: Humble Professor.  Emmy Winner.
by Terrie Ellerbee

Students ask Mass Communications Professor Melissa Jackson to bring her
Emmys to class. She won several for specials and documentaries she
researched, wrote, and produced.

 

Jackson’s first Emmy was for an entertainment program about “The Lion
King.” Later, working at a television station in Atlanta, she won one for a
piece about loggerhead turtles and another covering South American
“healers” who were scamming sick Americans. Jackson also covered red-
carpet events and interviewed celebrities like George Clooney and Matthew
McConaughey.

“It’s an honor to win. It’s more of an honor to tell someone’s story or portray an
issue accurately. I am always so grateful for the talented team of friends and
colleagues who bring a story together successfully. You may lead the charge,
but you are only as good as your team in documentary production.”

 

Jackson is humble about it all.

 

Now, she shares her passion for documentary filmmaking with Piedmont
students in the film production program.
 “I really like to watch a student discover a new area. When I have a student
who doesn’t believe they can write a screenplay and then eventually can
visualize one very well — it’s gratifying.”
 Jackson decided upon her career when she was in her 20s. She knew she wanted to tackle issues in-depth
and find those fascinating details that make an audience want to watch.

“You may start with a plan, but a documentary takes all types of twists and turns to find the perfect angle. I
now enjoy guiding Piedmont students through a similar process to find great stories.”

Jackson recently added a new title: Chairman of the Writing Division
for the Washington, D.C.-based Broadcast Education Association
(BEA). She chaired the faculty screenwriting competition last year
and co-chaired the student screenwriting competition two years
ago. Piedmont film students know the BEA well and have brought
home several Telly Awards for their video production work. 

For more information about the film production program, visit
piedmont.edu/film-production/.

https://www.piedmont.edu/program/film-production/


Working Mom Among First Accepted into
Piedmont’s Forensic Science Graduate Program

Getting from high school into college is a narrow, simple path for
many students. For students like Samantha “Sam” Williams, the route
is more like a river, with bends and curves.  Williams is the oldest of six
siblings and the first in her family to achieve a four-year degree. 
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by Terrie Ellerbee

By August 2022, Williams had earned an associate’s degree in crime scene investigation technology. She
began attending Piedmont soon after, taking three courses at a time.

Some of the courses Williams took were part of Piedmont’s
forensics program, one she said “absolutely exceeded” her
expectations. The in-depth curriculum and hands-on learning have
bolstered her confidence as she takes the next step in her 

“I just kept my head up and worked as hard as I could. I didn’t let
anything — or anyone — stop me from finally reaching my goal. I had
come too far to let it all go,” Williams said. “I just want to push myself
to go as far as I can, to prove not only to myself, but to my kids that
you really can do whatever you set your mind to, as long as you have
the patience and determination.”

She fit in higher education classes between full-time work, getting
married, having and raising two children, who are now 5 and 9 years
old and homeschooled. The busy mom took classes when and where
she could, beginning with criminal justice courses after graduating
high school in 2009. She then took nurse aide courses, Practical
Nursing courses, behavioral health classes, and became a paralegal.

“The teachers I encountered while here are passionate about what
they do, they are more than willing to help you in and out of the
classroom, and you’re more than just another face or number,”
Williams said. “The professors know you on a first name basis and
want you to succeed. The connections you make here are priceless.”

With the help of her mother and grandmother, Williams completed
requirements for a four-year degree. She earned enough credits to
achieve a bachelor’s degree in Interdisciplinary Studies and
graduated in May. 

educational journey. This fall, Williams will enter the university’s new forensic science master’s program. She
said it is an honor to be among the first to apply and be accepted.

“I genuinely get choked up just thinking about it all,” Williams said. “I came from a low-income family and
neighborhood, and what once seemed like only a dream is actually coming true.”



The Sophomore Surge:  Donovan Leaving a Legacy for
Piedmont Women’s Golf

“I can’t explain it in any way other than I had a gut feeling,” she
said. “I knew that the women’s program was growing and the
men’s program was really good. I knew Piedmont had everything
I needed to continue to grow as a golfer.”

After beginning to align her focus on golf in high school,
Donovan wanted to expand her horizons from her native
Mississippi and set her sights on Piedmont.
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Just two years into her career, Erin Donovan is already the most
accomplished women’s golfer in Piedmont program history.

After the season, she was named USA South Player of the Year in advance of the conference tournament
and then validated that choice with a runaway seven-stroke win in the conference tournament.

Conference Player of the Year. Conference Champion. All
American. NCAA Tournament Individual Qualifier. And much,
much more.

She announced her presence quickly, as she was named USA South Rookie of the Week eight times and
Player of the Week four times. In the postseason, she was the conference’s Rookie of the Year and a First-
Team All-Conference honoree. 

Unfortunately, Donovan was the first player left out of the NCAA
Championship.

Fueled by the disappointment, early in her sophomore campaign,
she ran away from the field at the Joe and Lee Duncan Invitational,
setting multiple Piedmont records with a final round 69.

Unlike in 2023, however, this time, the disappointment turned to
elation as Donovan earned selection to the NCAA Championship.

With the support of her teammates in the crowd, she battled
through multiple weather delays in the second round to make the
cut and advance to the third and fourth rounds.

With the pressure of making the cut off, Donovan carded a pair
of 74’s to break 300 for the week and finish just outside the top
ten, in a tie for 11th place overall.

“The week was awesome,” said Donovan. “I didn’t realize how big of a deal it was until I got there and saw
all the NCAA stuff. The tournament staff was so nice, and I got to meet so many nice players. It was just a
very enjoyable week.”

by Joseph Garwood



Calling all alums! We finally have an
Alumni Plaza to enjoy when you visit
campus!  

 

For event details, or to view the full calendar,
please visit here.

Page 5

Calendar of 
Events

New Alumni Plaza Dedicated

JULY
7/19 Summer Commencement

7/26 Summer Orientation

AUGUST
8/10 Freshman Move-in Day

8/11 Upperclassman Move-in

8/13 Opening Convocation

8/14 Fall Classes Begin

8/25 Art Reception: Ashlyn
Pope Exhibit

SEPTEMBER
9/14 Fall Family Day

9/14 Parton Me!  A Tribute to
Dolly with Katie Deal and her
Nashville Band

by Ann Sutton

Dedicated on Saturday, April 27, 2024,
this beautiful patio space is between the
Mason Scharfenstein Museum of Art and
Sweet Breads in downtown Demorest.
The plaza is easily accessible, has ample
parking, and is conveniently located near
the downtown restaurants. 

If you purchased paver bricks before April 2024, the bricks are in the plaza,
and part of Piedmont’s campus, in a lasting, visible testament. 

Thank you to the many donors who purchased bricks and donated to the
plaza. This could not have happened without you! 

We are selling bricks for Alumni Plaza Phase 2 that will be installed
during the 2024-2025 academic year. If you want to purchase a brick in
your name or to honor/memorialize a loved one, professor, or friend,
here is the link: Alumni Plaza Pavers Phase 2 - Piedmont University
Alumni and Friends. Bricks are available in two sizes: $100 standard-size
(4” x 8”) and $200 large (8” x 8”). If you have any questions, please get in
touch with Bri Cantrell at bcantrell@piedmont.edu or 706-776-0104.

Thank you to Assoc. Dean of Fine Arts
Chris Kelly and his student workers,
Haley McKay and Clemente Mesian, for
engraving approximately 150 paver
bricks. Thanks also to Rebecca Brantley,
Hank Knight (and his crew), James Price
(bricklayer), and Shook’s Landscaping,
who all contributed to the project's
completion. And to Becca Shepherd
and Evan, who cleaned up and painted
the benches in front of the museum. 

All alums, students, faculty, staff, and the entire community are invited to
enjoy this wonderful outdoor space.

https://www.piedmont.edu/events/
https://alumni.piedmont.edu/g/alumni-plaza-pavers-phase-2/
https://alumni.piedmont.edu/g/alumni-plaza-pavers-phase-2/
mailto:bcantrell@piedmont.edu
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We would like to express our heartfelt gratitude to our Yonahian Society and
donors.  Your generosity and support have made a significant impact on

Piedmont University.  Your contributions have enabled us to continue our work,
reach our goals, and make a positive difference in the lives of those we serve.

ANNUAL GIFTS of $1,000 OR MORE
7/1/23-7/1/24

LIFETIME ($25K+)

FOUNDER’S CIRCLE ($5K+)
Samuel P. Carpenter '21
DB Acoustics & Sound, Inc.
Southeast Conference United Church of Christ
Mary Hart Wilheit and Philip Wilheit

PRESIDENT’S CIRCLE ($1K+)
A & R Homes
David '67 and Virginia '68 Abbot
Abby Jackson ' 84 & Abby J's Blackhawk Gourmet
Edward '80, HonD'94 and Alice Ariail
Kathy and Niles Baker
J. Philip '69 and Jane Higdon '70 Ballard
Jeff and Amy Ballstadt
Bechtel Law, LLC
Dr. Patricia Bell-Scott
Lisa L. Black M'01, EdS'07
William Blair
Jill Bradley '80
Del '74 and Pat Bradshaw
Lewis A. Brannon
Bo Brooks
Nancy and Douglas Burrell
Jonathan '81 & Dr. Martha '80, EdS'10, EdD'12  
   Cantrell                       
Cris '99 and Jane Carpenter
Marguerite A. Carpenter
Anne W. Chenault
Dr. Rhani Lott Choi '05
Coca-Cola Bottling Company United, Inc.
Lewis '67 and Dianne '69 Cody
Vallorie V. Coley M'99, EdS'04
Matthew E. Cook '96
Pem and Lucy Cooley
Council of Independent Colleges
Steve Crane
Dr. Kimberly and Mr. Kody Crawford
Dr. Phil DeMore
Dollar General Literacy Foundation

All donors who make an annual gift of $1,000 or more become Yonahians and are able to choose from a variety of giving opportunities that
range from supporting the annual fund, arts, athletics, academics, scholarships, and a new bridge grant option that provides emergency

assistance to students in need. 
To donate, please visit https://piedmont.edu/giving

Jim Armstrong 
Gus Arrendale
William R. Bannister
Louise L. Bass
Estate of Edwin H. Bingham
Sandra G. Borrow
Ben and Gail Cheek
Betty J. Chokos '62
Charlie Allen Cleere '04 EdS 
Community Foundation for Greater Atlanta, Inc.
President Marshall and Kimberly Criser
Dwight and Sharon Evans
Craig M. and Febby Faerber
Fieldale Farms Corporation
Fred C. and Katherine B. Andersen Foundation
Dr. Phillip '68 and Mrs. Paulette Furman
Bill and Carolyn Gaik
George I. Alden Trust
Georgia Independent College Association, Inc.
Georgia Power Company
Mack H. Guest, III & Guest Family Foundation Inc
Harriet Davis Wilbanks Trust
Helen S. McPheeters Trust
Thomas and Jenna Hensley
James and Margaret Hobbs
William M. House, Esq.
James and Susan Irvin
The Thomas T. & Bernice F. Irvin Foundation Inc.
J. Bulow Campbell Foundation
Fran and Gary Jarrett
Jane C. Johnson M'09
Judith Griggs Slade Charitable Trust
Susan Spaeth Kyle '95
Lettie Pate Whitehead Foundation, Inc.
Michael F. '09 and Kim Mansfield
Dr. James F. Mellichamp
Purdy Flooring & Design
Megan and Woody Ramsey
Scovill Fasteners
Charles K. '54 and Catherine Sewell
John Siegel and John Templeton
Jim Sievers '63 and Dr. Samira Beckwith
Dock '72 and Nan Sisk
Jack Slade
South State Bank
Dr. H. Milton and Mrs. Carolyn Stewart
Stewart and Carol Swanson
Dean Swanson

The Frances Wood Wilson Foundation, Inc.
Thomas A. and Lucile M. Moye Charitable Trust
Thomas B. Musser Trust Under Will
Truist Bank
United Church of Christ
William H. Guild Charitable Trust

CHAIRMAN’S CIRCLE ($10K+)
John E. Mullins

Janet Donston '65
Harold Dupuis
Linda Ellis
Mark and Melissa Evans
Renee and Patrick Fargason
Mr. David '88 and Mrs. Leslie Foster
Pam and Joey Fountain
George F. & Sybil H. Fuller Foundation
Georgia Center For the Book
Dr. Margaret Rose Gladney
Bob Glass
Ladson and Caroline Haddow
Paulette Hamby
Hayes of Baldwin
Betty and Phil Healy
Betty Heathman
Stacey Helenbrook
Travis R. Hunt '08, M'10
Tinsley and Gail Irvin
Kelly Tours
Chris and Kathryn Kelly
Dr. Kelly Land EdS'12, EdD'15
Dr. Delene and Dr. Jasper Lee
Rev. Dr. Sarah Lund
Mylle and Bill Mangum
Marilyn L. McNeely
McNeely Foundation, Inc.
Kimberly and Hon. Harold Melton
Parks M '00 and Cathy Miller
Glynn R. Morgan
National Association of Congregational 
     Christian Churches
Sierra Nicholson '03 and Ryan Hull
North Georgia Community Foundation
Ann and Greg O'Connor
Cale Padgett '09
Jim '67 and Ann Parham
Dr. Larry and Mrs. Dinah C. Peevy
Plymouth Congregational Church
Plymouth Endowment Foundation
Michael Porcelli '24
Tony Porcelli
Mary Raymer
Terry and Laura Rogers
Tommye and Thomas Scanlin
Travis and Tammy Shirley
Margaret Shirley-Myers
John and Karen Spiegel
Stag Capital Inc.

Ann Hawkins Starnes '53
Dr. Gabriele U. Stauf
Barbara Strain
Dr. Gerald and Dr. Margaret Sullivan
Ann '10, M'12 and Randy Sutton
Brian N. Sweeting '15
Tallulah Falls School
Dr. Matthew Teutsch and Mrs. Melissa 
   Teutsch
The Benevity Community Impact Fund 
The Budd Group
The Heathman 40 and 8 Nursing
   Scholarship Fund
Blake '07, M'09 and Stephanie '08 
   Thomas
Dr. J. Kerry Waller
Robert M. and Colleen D. Williams
Carol Wood
Laura Wood

https://piedmont.edu/giving

